
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 4 Week 5                        NEWSLETTER          6th November, 2019 
 

Dear Parents,    

 
 òDon't worry about failures. Worry about the chances you miss when you 

donõt even try.ó Jack Canfield  
At St. Brigidôs School we value student leadership for the important role it plays in student learning. 
We are always looking for ways to provide opportunities for individuals to develop as young and 
effective leaders within our student leadership structure.  
 

Some of the learning outcomes that are expected to be achieved through Student Leadership are:  
 

¶ That student leaders respect the history of student leadership at St. Brigidôs School.  

¶ That student leaders will understand how their own thinking and actions relate to their 
personal growth and leadership decisions. 

¶ That student leaders develop critical thinking skills and a sense of responsibility. 

¶ That student leaders understand and are able to use a process for decision making and think 
critically about obstacles that effect change. 

¶ That student leaders will gain knowledge in communicating (orally, using 
written form, using electronic tools and listening) with a diverse group 
and the positive uses of communication between age groups.  

¶ That student leaders will use their skills to benefit social justice and 
serving as positive social change representatives.  

¶ That student leaders gain a greater understanding of their own personal 
identities and how this will shape their leadership. 

¶ That student leaders come to realise that serving as a leader is more 
than holding a position.  

¶ Student leaders will develop a sense of confidence and belief in 
themselves and their ideas.  

¶ That student leaders will learn how to use their minds, their hearts, their 
voices and their ears to engage and collaborate with others in a team 
environment.  

¶ That student leaders will learn to practice team leadership through 
active group participation. 
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¶ Student will become comfortable taking risks. 
¶ That their confidence will allow them to be challenged without feeling dismissed by others.  

 

Our formal and informal student leadership positions encourage students to take on 
responsibilities that fosters a sense of purpose and determination to achieve specific goals. It 
increases personal and group confidence, promotes civic service, collaboration and teamwork. 
Through student leadership students learn how to earn respect from others through their actions, 
honesty and integrity and listening to others, providing a student voice that contributes to the life of 
the school.  
 

Once again, our Year 5 students will be involved in a Student Leadership Day on Friday, 
November 22nd  2019.  This day will discuss the attributes a leader requires to be successful and 
define leadership within the context of the school. Our hope is that this will encourage all Year 5 
students to reflect on their own personal goals and their abilities to represent and serve their fellow 
students in a productive and inclusive manner.  
 

Year 5 students will be asked to nominate for the following specific leadership roles: 
 

¶ School Captains 

¶ House Sports Captains 

¶ Religious Education Leaders 

¶ Sustainability Leaders 

¶ ICT Leaders 

¶ Social Justice Leaders 

¶ Library Leaders 

¶ Performing Arts Leaders 

¶ Student Wellbeing Leaders 

¶ Public Relations Leaders 
 

On Friday, December 6th  students who nominate for the roles of School Captain and House 
Sports Captains will be asked to present themselves to the school and give a speech explaining 
who they are, what they will bring to the role and why this role is important to them and to our 
school. Students in Year 3 to 5 will vote for the students who they feel would best represent them. 
All teachers will have an opportunity to vote.   
 

Year 5 students will be asked to nominate for the roles in the areas of Religious Education, 
Sustainability, ICT, Social Justice, Library and Student Wellbeing and will be asked to provide a 
written letter explaining their suitability for the role, why it is important to them and how they see 
themselves fulfilling the role to represent the students and benefit the school. This Letter of 
Application only needs to be brief and no longer than an A4 page. A panel will then consider each 
candidate and discuss their suitability. The date all written applications are due is Monday, 
December 9th no later than 3.15 p.m. Late applications will not be considered and there will be 
no opportunity for late speeches to be given.  
 

An announcement of the successful candidates for the School Captains and formal Student 
Leadership roles will be made in due course from the elections and the panel discussions. 
Unfortunately, not all Year 5 students will be given a formal leadership role, however all our Senior 
students are school leaders and will be given every opportunity to learn, grow and develop their 
leadership qualities and confidence. 
 

Again, please note, if you wish to encourage your child or children to apply for Student Leadership 
please be aware of the specific dates as we are running to a strict schedule and no late 
applications will be accepted.  
 

Positions on the Student Representative Council for students across all year levels will be voted 
on in class in the new school year.  Japanese Leaders will also be appointed according to their 
suitability for the role and their commitment to Japanese as an integral part of St. Brigidôs 
language curriculum.  



As a Catholic School we are a community, which celebrates our Catholic Story and traditions 
and recognise Christ is at the centre of our lives:  

 

He is God, not of the dead, but of the living. Luke 20:27-38 
The question asked of Jesus by the Sadducees in the Gospel (Luke 20:27-38) was meant to trick 
and ridicule Jesus.  
 
The rule about a brother marrying a childless widow is known as the óLevirate Lawô, specified in 
Deuteronomy 25:5-10. It was designed to protect the woman who, as a childless widow, had no 
social status and no one to provide for her needs. The Sadducees largely lived in Jerusalem 
around the temple precinct. They were a priestly caste of conservative Jews who followed the 
written Law of the Pentateuch ï the first five books of the Bible. Resurrection of the dead is not 
mentioned in these books, so they did not adhere to this belief.  
 
Some Sadducees ï those who say that there is no resurrection ï approached Jesus and they put this question to him, 

óMaster, we have it from Moses in writing, that if a manôs married brother dies childless, the man must marry the 

widow to raise up children for his brother. Well then, there were seven brothers, The first, having married a wife, died 

childless. The second and then the third married the widow. And the same with all seven, they leaving no children. 

Finally the woman herself died. Now, at the resurrection, to which of them will she be wife since she had been 

married to all seven?ô 

 

Jesus replied, óThe children of this world take wives and husbands, but those who are judged worthy of a place in the 

other world and in the resurrection from the dead do not marry because they can no longer die, for they are the same 

as the angels, and being children of the resurrection they are sons of God. And Moses himself implies that the dead 

rise again, in the passage about the bush where he calls the Lord the God of Abraham, the God of Isaac and the God 

of Jacob. Now he is God, not of the dead, but of the live; for to him all men are in fact alive.ô Luke 20:27-38 

 

Jesus points out that they have completely misunderstood what resurrection is and takes the 
opportunity to explain how life changes after we die. The transformation of life brought by death is 
incomprehensible to them they are not open to the power of God.  
 
 We do not know what our life will be like but we do know that we will be with God forever.  
 
 
November is a month we especially pray for those who have passed before us and remembering 
our own loved ones.  
 

Eternal rest grant to them, O Lord.  

May perpetual light shine upon them. 

May they rest in peace. 

Amen. 

 
 
 



 
 

On the 11th Day of the 11th Month (November) at 11.00 a.m. is the day when Australianôs take 
time to remember the men and women who fought and died in wars and suffered for Australiaôs 
cause in wars and war-like conflicts. 
 
Originally called Armistice Day the day when the First World War ended after four years of 
fighting.  The first Remembrance Day was conducted in 1919 throughout the Commonwealth.   
 
After the end of the Second World War, the Australian and British governments changed the name 
to Remembrance Day.  Armistice Day was no longer an appropriate title for a day that would 
commemorate all war dead.   

 

They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old; 
Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn, 
At the going down of the sun and in the morning 

We will remember them. 
 

Lest we forget 
 

 
 



Remembrance Day ð Monday, 11th November 2019 
At 11.00 a.m. on Monday, November 11th we will hold a Remembrance Day ceremony to 
remember and pray for those who have died and suffered in war and war-like conflict for our 
country. These men and women are our heroes. They gave their lives for something bigger than 
themselves. Thank you to our Leader of Religious education, Mr. Damian OôBryan and senior 
students  for leading us.  
 

Mass of Thanksgiving and Rite of Passage 
You are invited to join us for the celebration of Mass on Thursday, December 12th  at 9.00 a.m. in 
our Chapel. This Mass is a Mass of thanksgiving to praise and thank God for the School year we 
have had together and will include the Rite of Passage.  

 

 

St. Brigidõs Fair Group News 

Next Meeting ï Tuesday, November 19th  

6.30 p.m.  to 7.30 p.m.  
The next meeting of the St. Brigidôs Fair Group will be held on Tuesday, November 19th from 6.30 
p.m. to approximately 7.30 p.m. in the Multipurpose Room.  Everyone is most welcome to attend.  
 

  
VCE Students  

VCE students at St. Francis Xavier College and our neighbouring secondary schools are 
undertaking their final exams.  Please remember these students and all VCE students in your 
prayers as they commence their examinations and come to the completion of their secondary 
schooling.  
 
We pray for all students facing exams. May they be blessed with results that reward their study 
and efforts.  



 
Carols Night ð  Thursday, December 5th 2019  

Our Carols Night will take place on Thursday, December 5th commencing at 6.30 p.m. This event 
will be held on the lawn at St. Brigidôs. You are invited to bring along a picnic dinner or take 
advantage of the Sausage Sizzle the Social and Fundraising Committee are organising for an 
early dinner. The Sausage Sizzle will only be held between 5.30 p.m. and 6.15 p.m.  
 
Items that will available are: 
 
 Sausage in Bread $2.00 (Gluten Free available) 
 Drinks: Water $1.00 /Fruit Drink $1.50  
 CASH SALES ONLY 
 
Please note that the Junior and Senior Playground equipment are out of bounds on the night.  
More details will follow in coming newsletters. Please update your calendar to reflect the new date.  
 

News from the Library ð Mrs. Louise Mettes  

 
We are inviting families to donate any jigsaw puzzles or games that are complete sets that they no 
need to the library.  
 
We would be most grateful. 

Senior Market Day  
It's all about business - Market Up 
 

This term the Year 5/6s have been engaged in a Market business inquiry unit. They have been 
making connections to all areas of their learning but especially linking 
this to the Catholic Social Teaching principle of Preferential Option for 
the Poor. They will all be collecting profits from their businesses and 
donating these profits to our chosen charity St Vincent de Paul. To 
prepare for this we will be attending Fountain Gate Shopping Centre on 
the 26 November to buy supplies with our given budget to stock our 
stalls. We are all looking forward to the whole school attending our 
special market day on November 29th. Help us raise as much as we can 
for those in need within our wider community. 

 
 



News from the Physical Education Specialist ð Mrs. Dianne Wilkinson  

Cricket Blast Gala Day 

 
 

Last Friday, 1st November, 9 of our 5/6 students participated in the Milo T20 Blast Cricket Gala 
Day, run by Cricket Victoria. The day consisted of a number of modified cricket matches where all 
students got the opportunity to bat, bowl, field and wicket keep every match. The boys won one 
out of 4 games and had a fantastic day.  They displayed wonderful behaviour and sportsmanship 
both on and off the field.  Thanks to the parents, grandparents and carers who were able to get 
the students to and from the venue and thanks also to Mr. Larkins who helped coach and score for 
them on the day.  Well done everybody. 
 

 



 

 
 
We wish the children who have celebrated or are celebrating a birthday shortly all the best for a 
great day.           

NOVEMBER  
Emma ð 1st   Cooper ð 1st   Oaklyn ð 1st   Kai ð 3rd  

Kiara ð 3rd   Norbert ð 6th   Lilliana ð 6th   Alyssa ð 6th  

Luke ð 7th   Oliver ð 7th    Lily ð 8th    Madison ð 8th  

Elisha ð 11th  Madison ð 13th   Ben ð 14th    Layla ð 16th  

Chloe ð 19th  Madison ð 19th   Ellie -Rose ð 23rd   Val ð 24th  

Nyachuot ð 26th  Ekam ð 26th   Milla ð 27th    Cooper ð 30th  

Alanna ð 30th  Jaz ð 30th  

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



News from the Officeð Mrs. Donna Devine and Mrs Katie Pinto  

Remembrance Day ð 11/11  

POPPY APPEAL MERCHANDISE  
is now available to purchase in the school office 

  

      

   
 
 

 

* Remembrance pin $1.00 * 
  

* Poppy  $2.00 * 
  

* Wristband $3.00 * 
  

* Bag Tag $4.00 * 
 



 

St Brigidôs Primary School Fair 
 

* Saturday 29th February * 11:00am ï 4:00pm * 

 
Carnival Rides & Wristbands  

ARE NOW ON SALE 
 

We are excited to announce that pre-sales are now open to purchase your ΨRide WristbandΩ at the discounted price of 

$25.00 per child!  The Ride Wrist Band will allow your child unlimited access to the wide range of rides at the upcoming 

St BrigidΩs FairΧ so much fun!  

Ride Wrist Bands are now available for purchase through CDF Pay. 

- CDF PAY INSTRUCTIONS - 

CDF Pay is our new cashless payment system 

This system will be the ONLY way to pay for many fundraising items. 

Families will need to sign up or update their 2019 class details.   

Please see the CDF Pay Booklet for details on how to sign up 

Copies of the booklet are available in the School Forms and Notices section of our school website, 
www.stbofficer.catholic.edu.au 

Please note sales do not close until the day before the Fair. Ride wristbands will still be available on the day of the fair 

but for the standard cost of $30.00 per child. 

 



 


